
PORTFOLIO HOLDER ENVIRONMENT AND TRANSPORT  
 

TRACKING OF RECOMMENDATIONS / ACTIONS 
 

DATE OF 
MEETING 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION RESPONSIBLE LATEST PROGRESS/COMMENTS 

30th 
November 

2017 

DNPH.EE.23     PETITION – PARKING 
CONDITIONS ON 
BOLINGBROKE ROAD, 
CLEETHORPES 

 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

Update at the meeting 3rd August 2020:- 

 
On the petition regarding Bolingbroke Road, 
Cleethorpes, the Traffic Manager explained 
confirmed the public consultation was on hold due to 
the COVID-19   pandemic.  However, it was on the 
approved TRO programme. The portfolio holder 
requested that officers contact the local councillor to 
check if residents would be available for consultation 
now that COVID-19 restrictions had been lifted. 
 

25th 
February 

2019 

DNPH.ETE.31   PETITION – TO CLOSE THE 
ACCESS BETWEEN THE 
SPINNEY AND THE LAWNS, 
GRIMSBY. 

 

Public Paths 
Officer 

Update at the meeting 3rd August 2020:- 
 
On the petition to close the access between ‘The 
Spinney and ‘The Lawns, Grimsby, Deputy Head of 
Highways & Transport confirmed that there was no 
further update and that the meeting with residents 
was on hold due to the COVID-19 pandemic. The 
portfolio holder noted that residents had been asked 
to keep a log of any anti-social behaviour in the 
interim 
 

30th 
September 

2019 

DPH.ETE.19     PETITION IN SUPPORT OF 
RESIDENTS PARKING ON KEW 
ROAD AND ELM GARDENS, 
CLEETHORPES 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

Update at the meeting 3rd August 2020:- 
 
On the petition regarding the creation of residents 
parking permits on Kew Road and Elm Gardens in 
Cleethorpes, the Traffic Manager noted that the 
surveys were being carried out in different phases. A 
letter would be going out to residents to say there was 
an online survey for them to complete and once all 



the responses were received the scheme would be 
progressed. The portfolio holder was concerned this 
had been going on for a long time and was keen to 
see it come to a conclusion. 
 
 

1st 
November 

2019 

DPH.ETE.22 PETITION – TO STOP THE 
CLOSURE OF A PUBLIC 
FOOTPATH IN WALTHAM 
BETWEEN BARNOLDBY ROAD 
AND SALISBURY 
AVENUE/DRIVE 

Public Rights of 
Way Mapping 

Officer 

Update at the meeting 3rd August 2020:- 
 
On the petition regarding the creation of a public 
footpath between Barnoldby Road and Salisbury 
Avenue, Waltham, the Deputy Head of Highways & 
Transport confirmed that there were ongoing 
discussions with the local parish council over the 
electric substation on the site that needed to be 
decommissioned and would cause some delays to 
the creation of the footpath. 
 
 

25th 
November 

2019 

DPH.ETE.25   PETITION – REQUESTING A 
CROSSING BE INSTALLED ON 
BLUESTONE LANE IN 
IMMINGHAM WARD 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

Update at the meeting  3rd August 2020:- 
 
On the petition requesting a crossing to be installed 
on Bluestone Lane in Immingham, the Traffic Officer 
confirmed that the crossing had been installed and 
the signage would go up in the next three weeks once 
the light columns had been  replaced to attach the 
signage too. The portfolio holder confirmed that the 
petitioners were aware, and he felt it was key to get 
the signage up before the start of the Autumn school 
term. 
 

 


